
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, SAVANNAH DISTRICT 

100 W. OGLETHORPE AVENUE 
SAVANNAH, GEORGIA 31401-3604 

   

          
 

  
September 8, 2021 

 
Planning Branch 
 
 
Mr. Doug Haymans 
Georgia Department of Natural Resources 
Coastal Resources Division 
One Conservation Way, Suite 300 
Brunswick, Georgia 31520-8687 
 
Dear Mr. Haymans: 
 
    As requested, and in coordination with the U.S. Corps of Engineers, South Atlantic 
Division (Division), I am providing the approved Pre-Construction Risk Assessment for 
Maintenance Dredging of Wilmington, Morehead City, Charleston, Savannah, and 
Brunswick Harbors in Fiscal Year 2022 (Risk Assessment).  We share this Risk 
Assessment to further our discussions with Georgia Department of Natural Resources 
(DNR) regarding the Savannah District’s consistency determination under the Coastal Zone 
Management Act (CZMA) for maintenance of Brunswick Harbor as described in the 
Brunswick Harbor Modification Study.  The Risk Assessment also addresses maintenance 
dredging of four other navigation projects because it was generated to support release of 
the solicitation for the Division’s regional dredging contract for the upcoming fiscal year. 
 
     This Risk Assessment is an implementation document under the 2020 SARBO.  It had 
not been finalized when you first requested it.  This release was coordinated within the 
South Atlantic Division and with counsel for the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA) because it is an implementation document under the 2020 SARBO.     
 
     Any requests for future project Risk Assessments must be addressed on a case-by-case 
basis because the content and approval of a subsequent Risk Assessment may differ and 
dictate a different conclusion regarding releasability of portions of the document. 
 
     We appreciate your patience in this matter and look forward to continued discussions as 
we work with the State of Georgia to achieve the mutual objectives of maintaining Georgia’s 
ports for safe and efficient vessel traffic while complying with all applicable laws.  Please 
feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at (912) 667-4010 or 
Kimberly.L.Garvey@usace.army.mil.    
 
 
 
 
   Kimberly L. Garvey  
   Chief, Planning Branch 
 
Enclosures 


























































